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SUBJECT:  a motion authorizing the county executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Redmond regarding the improvements to the intersection of Northeast 124th Street and State Route 202 (SR-202). 
BACKGROUND:  Proposed Motion 2002-0402 authorizes the executive to enter an interlocal agreement with the City of Redmond regarding improvements to the intersection of Northeast 124th Street and SR-202, also known as Redmond – Woodinville Road.  

King County has a Capital Improvement Project (NE 124th St. Phase II, CIP # 100389) on Northeast 124th Street from Willows Road Northeast to SR-202.  The County and the City of Redmond agree that the construction of this project is important.  
The City of Redmond has identified the need for construction of additional northbound right turn lane improvements to the intersection of SR-202 and Northeast 124th Street, which are not part of the County’s CIP project.  The County and City both agree that the intersection improvements, located in unincorporated King County, are necessary to provide additional capacity for the Cosmos housing development within the City and further agree that it is in the best interest of both parties to coordinate these improvements with the County CIP project. 
Proposed Agreement
The proposed agreement calls for the City of Redmond to be the lead agency for providing design and obtaining right-of-way.  The County shall be the lead agency for managing the construction of the improvements, including the necessary engineering, administration, inspection and other services needed to complete the improvements.  The County shall also be the lead agency for coordinating the public information and involvement process.  
The City shall pay the County for all costs incurred by the County for the improvements.  The preliminary cost estimate for the construction of the improvements is approximately $283,620.  Once the project is complete, each agency will retain ownership and usual maintenance responsibility for the improvements within its jurisdiction.  
The City of Redmond signed the agreement on May 28, 2002.
CIP Project #100389 Information
Construct 4-lane roadway on NE 124th Street from Willows Road to SR-202.  The project includes a Sammamish River Bridge seismic retrofit, stream relocation and intersection improvements at SR-202.  KCDOT anticipates construction to begin in spring 2003.  Total cost of the this project is approximately $10.5 million.
